Navanethem Pillay, UN High Commissioner for Human Rights: "One of the strategies that I wish to promote as a key action is to ask States to open up their places of detention to independent monitoring, which includes regular external visits without prior consent, including by national human rights institutions, and possibly including media visits.  This is the most effective means of ensuring that detainees' rights are respected.  Your question of course alerts me to the fact that many of these detention centers are not open to public scrutiny, and some are not even open for inspections by the International Red Cross and Red Crescent.  So this is an action that I wish to promote."

